

HCC Committee Meeting Minutes
Thursday 25th May 2023

<p>Present: Alison Hughes, Tracey Coldwell, Dave Carrick, Nicky Murphy, David Amies, Carol Macklin, Alex Beaumont, Adrian Gamble Apologies: Emily Murphy</p>	
Area of Discussion	Action
<p>Safeguarding: Recent breach of GDPR -AJH was contacted on her personal phone by a member of the public wanting info about the club, who had obtained her details through the BC website. On further exploration, her home postcode was listed publicly as our club address! BC have been contacted and asked to remove details and are looking into the breach. It appears BC have published info from club affiliation to BC, although they state there is a box to tick on club Mgt tool to request details not available. Agreed it should be default that details are NOT published unless agreed. AJH to contact for clarification.</p>	AJH
<p>Follow up from last meeting</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Constitution update now complete and on website. • Membership update - 160+ members. • Facebook updating- TC needs a list of current members (from BC mgt tool) and will go through FB to remove ex members. • Emails / Mailchimp- Nicky to update the members list. Note we all need to use Mailchimp and not BC emails as we have agreed this is our preferred way of contacting members. • Club kit- a few issues re quality in some new items from Stimulus. Tracey will phone Andy to discuss potential improvements going forward. Note we still have stock at Albion. Tracey to post what is available on FB or email. • Anniversary event will have to be postponed until 2024. Agreed on Sunday 5th May. New Mill Club is a suitable venue. Alison to check availability. Sub committee agreed-(DC, AJH, AB, AG. TC to advise where appropriate) Alison to check with Bron & Jan re catering. Need to decide the format of the event/ promotion/ target audience / entertainment etc and inform members. Sub committee will look at all of this. • Moose series - starts on 1st June. Desperately need volunteers. All to encourage members to help out over next 8 Thursdays for 1.5 hours from 7.10pm. 	<p>TC NM All TC AJH AJH All</p>
<p>Treasurers report-Healthy balance of £18K+in the bank. Can finance / support the anniversary event.</p>	

<p>Club Runs report- Going well. Chip butty run was very well supported (39 attended) Suggest another one in September. Alison to check if Thursday 14 September is available and not a quiz night!</p> <p>Lot of external rides / events being attended by members. Dave / Alex will encourage members to publish details of their events to see if more members can join in. Brian Robinson event is coming up on 2nd July. Dave will promote this. Again use mailchimp to email members.</p> <p>Possibility of using a (paid) multi media tool to post on all social media channels giving wider coverage to our members. Nicky will investigate this further.</p>	<p>AJH</p> <p>DC AB</p> <p>DC</p> <p>NM</p>
<p>Coaching report- lots of races currently impacting on Saturday afternoon coaching sessions so low numbers.</p> <p>We have been asked to temporarily empty the container at Holmfirth HS so they can move it. Tracey to get further details / dates and ask members for help in doing this.</p>	<p>TC</p>
<p>AOB-Karl Greaves has had a bike accident whilst on holiday, so out of action for a while (broken shoulder.) Dave C will send a card from the club.</p> <p>Alternative date for Majorca - not Easter. Suggested 20 April, 2024.</p> <p>Alison to contact Jane re publishing date for members.</p> <p>Date of next meeting: Thursday 7th September @ 7.30pm, Boshaw Trout Pub, Hade Edge</p>	<p>DC</p> <p>AJH</p>